DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL

The Pines
Draughton

Skipton 

BD23 6DU

4 July 2015
To:  All Draughton Residents
Dear All

This week, the Parish Council addressed a number of road safety concerns put forward by several of you at recent meetings.  A paper summarising all these issues, together with some suggestions for safety improvements, is up on our website on the Council Reports page, and you can see the preliminary decisions we took in the draft minutes of the meeting held on 1 July; these are also on the website – www.draughton.org.

I am now writing to you to explain these decisions in a bit more detail, and to invite your comments on some of the ideas for improvements which we will be investigating further.  All of these proposals would have a monetary cost, and in the current financial climate, we would need to fund them ourselves, or seek grant funding.  For us as a community, therefore, it is important that we decide on our priorities together.  Please take the time to let us know your views by answering the questions overleaf and please also complete the section at the bottom of this sheet to give us fuller comments, if you wish.  Please return your completed survey form to the kiosk or deliver to The Pines or to the Old Post Office.
Thank you.
Yours sincerely

Meriel Curtis

Chairman
	Comment box (please use a continuation sheet if you wish)

	


ROAD SAFETY
Please answer the following questions to help us decide our priorities for road safety improvements in the village.  Please tick yes/no as applicable in answer to each question, and insert any comments or additional information in the comment box on the letter.

Thank you
Name………………………………………………………………………….

House………………………………………………………………………….

Issue or Concern






         Yes
No

	1. Junctions at A65 an A59

The parish council has pressed for traffic islands or bollards at the A65 junctions, and for a turning lane for cars turning right into Draughton from the A59, but Highways have consistently advised that the accident record at these junctions does not justify expenditure on improvements.  For now, the Council has decided not to take any further action.  Do you have any further thoughts? (If you answer yes, please explain in the comment box on the letter.)


	
	

	2. Parking at top of Low Lane
The parish council has written to the Dales Care Home to ask for their help in advising staff and visitors to park safely and will be putting notices on the windscreens of cars parked too close to the junction.   

Does this go far enough?

Would you like us to ask for double yellow lines to either side of the Spinney?

Do you think we should put up a mirror opposite the junction?


	
	

	3. One way direction of Muck Gate
The parish council will investigate this further, as there seem to be safety issues whichever the one way direction is set.

Do you think we should retain the one way uphill?

Would you prefer to change the direction to go downhill?

Do you think we should close it to traffic altogether?

Would you like us to put up a mirror?


	
	

	4. Donkey Neddy
The parish council will try to enlist the help of volunteers to maintain the passing places and hedgerow growth as best we can.

Do you think we should pay contractors to do this?

Would you like us to put up a mirror at the bend on the hill?

Do you think we should close Low Lane off for traffic at the top of Donkey Neddy to prevent it being used as a shortcut?


	
	

	5. Speed of traffic through village

The parish council will be investigating this further, with the help of advice from Highways.  

Do you think there should be a lower speed limit (20mph)?

Would you like to have a speed sign that flashes at drivers exceeding the limit?


	
	


Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Jane Markham

                                               The Pines, Draughton, Skipton, BD23 6DU

                                                Tel:  01756 711305

                                                Email: parishclerk@draughton.org

